
 

 

 

Public Health 
 

 

WARNING OF VIOLATION OF EXECUTIVE ORDER D 2020-138  

AND PUBLIC HEALTH ORDER 2020-36; CEASE AND DESIST ORDER 

 

 

 
November 25, 2020 

 

 

The Lyons Den Restaurant and Tap House, LLC 

Mark Randall Yarbrough 

P.O. Box 1594 

Lyons CO, 80540 

 

 

Dear Mr. Yarbrough: 

 

 

Based on complaints received from the public and law enforcement, Boulder County Public Health 

(BCPH) has determined that your restaurant is operating in violation of existing Public Health or 

Executive Orders. Specifically: 

 

- Failure to enforce the Facial Covering Order, Executive Order 2020-138 

- Permitting dining and seating indoors while Boulder County while this activity is prohibited at 

Level Red in Public Health Order 2020-36. 

- Serving food and drinks from the bar area, while patrons are seated at the bar, as prohibited under 

Public Health Order 2020-36. 

 

YOU ARE ORDERED TO IMMEDIATELY CEASE AND DESIST FROM VIOLATING 

CURRENT PUBLIC HEALTH AND EXECUTIVE ORDERS. 

 

Your failure to immediately comply with this Notice of Violation, Executive Order D 2020-138, and 

Public Health Order 20-28 could result in BCPH taking legal action to stop these violations. In such 

an event, BCPH would seek to recover its costs incurred to respond to the violation and to obtain full 

compliance with the Orders, including attorney’s fees. You are hereby notified of the grievance 

process available pursuant to C.R.S. § 25-1-515. 

 

 

Additional information and copies of Executive Order D 2020-138 and Public Health Order 20-28 

may be found on the State’s COVID-19 website at https://covid19.colorado.gov/. 

 

Contact Jesse Rounds at 720-798-3580 or by email at jrounds@bouldercounty.org with any questions 

about compliance with these Orders. If you need assistance in another language, please contact our 

office at 303-441-1100. 
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Sincerely, 

 
Jesse Rounds 

     Business Liaison 

Boulder County Public Health 
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